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CALENDAR

Tuesday 27t June Students % Yearly Report sent home
Wednesday 28" June - Parent / Teacher Interviews

Friday 30t June Last Day Term Two — 230pm dismissal
Monday 17" July Term Three Begins @ 9am

End of Term Arrangements

What a big eleven weeks we have enjoyed at Tootgarook this
Term. Thank you again to everyone who supported our market,
sporting events, the classrooms and excursions.

Don’t forget that Term Two finishes next Friday 30h June with
students being dismissed from the hall at 2:30pm. There will be a short assembly in the hall
beginning at approximately 2:00pm to finish off the term and present our Students of the Term with
their certificates. Term 3 resumes on Monday 17" July.

Staffi ng For Term 3 winsee afew changes due to staff taking leave. Mrs Burns will be
travelling overseas for the whole of Term 3. Mr Kitchin will be taking PE lessons and Mrs Gibson will be
taking grade 5/6K for three days of the week with Mr Kitchin back in his grade for 2 days. Miss Munn
will remain in Grade 5/6H for Term 3 while Mrs Haddad will take up the role of Curriculum Leader and
staff mentor. Mrs Bos and Miss Davey will continue with LL/ (Levelled Literacy Intervention) as well as
Gr 3 and Art/Craft and Justine, Graham and Jacqui will continue with LEAP (Literacy Enhancement
ctivity Program) throughout the term.

Principal Mr Wayne Whitworth

Assistant Principal Mr Paul King

Curriculum Leader Mrs Mandy Haddad

Business Manager Mrs Fran Parsons

Office Admin Mrs Judy Stephens

ES/LEAP/First Aid Mrs Justine Beagley

ES/LEAP/Library Mrs Jacqui Waycott

ES/LEAP Graham Sharrock

ES Classroom Support Carolyn Jenkins, Mel Turner

Foundation Mrs Merryn Perkin & Mrs Adele Read

Year One Miss Skie Arnold & Miss Alicia Perkins

Year Two Miss Maddy Boyd

Year Three Ms Sandra Walton/Mrs Mandy Bos & Mrs Franki Houston

Year Four Miss Danika Pittard & Ms Catherine Hone

Year 5/6 Miss Chelsea McGhee, Miss Laura Munn
Ms Patricia Gibson/Mr Brent Kitchin

Art/Craft Miss Amelia Davey

Music Mrs Christine Young

PE/Sport Mr Brent Kitchin

Indonesian Mrs Gwen Clements



http://www.tootps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:tootgarook.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

this Saturday 24th June
5/6H Rostered

Thankyou to Janine Wallace, Nicki + Deb Heylbut, Cindy Penzo & Kelly Driver to
your offers of help .

ATTENTION HEALTH CARE CARD OR PENSION CARD HOLDERS

The Department of Education + Training again this year offering the Camps, Sports and Excursions
Fund of $125 per child which is to be used towards school camps, sports and excursions.

CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardian’s Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or
Pension Card being eligible on 30t January and successfully validated with Centrelink.

Application forms are available from the school office — the school needs to
receive the application no later than 30 June 2017 .
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Student of the Week

Students will be presented with certificates at next Thursday afternoon’s assembly. (i

Prep P — Mrs Perkin — Ryan Locke — for working hard to learn his sight words and write with the correct pencil
grip. Ryan you are making great progress. Well Done!

Prep S — Mrs Read - Claire Hodgetts - For your hard work during class time in learning your letters and
stretching out the sounds in words. Well done!

1A — Miss Arnold — Patience Willis - For being a friendly and kind classmate and always doing her best.

1P — Miss Perkins — James Breckon - For his amazing spelling work this week. James enjoyed the spelling sort
and finished it quickly.

2B — Miss Boyd — Sonny Feron - For consistently handing in his homework and contributing within classroom
discussions.

2G - Ms Gibson — Ella Carver — is an outstanding Junior School Council Representative. She has done an
outstanding job collecting nude food data for 2G. She is a happy and friendly member of 2BG and always tries
her best.

3H — Mrs Houston — Riley Newman - For drawing a beautiful ‘Recycling’ poster in Inquiry and presenting it to a
high level. Keep up the great work!

3WB - Ms Walton & Mrs Bos — Marshall Symons — for the effort he is putting into his Mathematic. Well Done
Marshall!

4H - Ms Hone - Ella Boyle-Vella -For being a responsible risk-taker and demonstrating confidence and
persistence, when performing your play in Reading this week. You a great friend to many people in our class,
well done Ella, keep up the good work!

4P — Miss Pittard - Grace Bell - For making a big effort with your education! You are getting to school earlier
and are a proactive member of our classroom. Keep up the great work Grace!

5/6H — Miss Munn — William Bowden — for his determination throughout Winter Lightning Premiership. You
perservered all day and pushed through many injuries to help the team. Well done, William.

5/6 K — Mr Kitchin — Harry Taralaikov-Drewett — what a champion effort you gave at our Winter Lightning
Prem! You were a star on the football field. Well done Harry!

5/6M — Miss McGhee -

Art / Craft — Miss Davey — Archy Dwyer — 1P — Thankyou for all of your help with clean up this week. You helped
make the Art Room sparkle! Well Done!

Music - Mrs Young -

P.E. — Mrs Burns - Taya Seath — 5/6K - You were an outstanding member of our girls netball team Taya. | look
forward to seeing you join a Tootgrook Netball Team and playing each week.

Lunch For Everyone \_ on Wednesday 28" June will be
Lasagne- order forms were sent home today and need to be
returned with $2 by 9.00am Monday 26" June.




Winter Uhimning Premiership




Last week at Assembly Rye Lion’s Club
donated a commercial toaster to our
| Breakfast program. Representatives from

the Lions Club presented the toaster to
"‘. Breakfast Club volunteer Kelly Driver and
Mr Whitworth. A very BIG Thankyou to
the Rye Lions for continuing to support
our school.

Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers are back —
Anyone can earn a sticker for every $10 spent at
Woolworths between 26 July till the 19" September.
Just stick them on the sticker sheet and drop them in
the collection box at school. The more sticker that are collected the
more educational equipment and resources our school can get.




Price: $1.00 a litre

Saturday!

{.OmMpost has been collected around the whole school to make
the worm juice
Makes your

Plants grow!
All the proceeds will be going towards

The Tootgarook school garden!

Parents & Friends G
FREE Breakfast  \Ife

our kids mOﬁer‘ Family Life & Rye Lions Club -
KidsMatter helps our T -
school nurture happy, &

bCl IO nCed kldS Hey kids, come to school and have a sausage, sauce

in bread & juice with a parent, grandparent or aduit
friend

Where: Tootgarook Primary School,

Carmichael Street, Tootgarook
aﬂer When: Friday 30" June 2017  8:15am to 9am

Every student who brings a parent or friend \

A U SfI’G I | an Prl ma ry SC h 00 I S with them for breakfast gets a free raffle
Bacron ticket with a chance to win a $30 meat
M entol Heohh |n|hof|ve voucher kindly donated by Cliffex Meats.

McDowell St Rosebud

Wo would like to thank Rye Lions Club for their support

kidsmatterprimary.edu.au

teagarooki@familylife.com.ae
o familylife. zom.au

Grade 4 students - First Holy Communion 2017
Preparation Classes commence at the on Tuesday 18™ July at 4pm in St Joseph’s school for all Grade 4
Government school children who are baptized Catholic. Enrolments for children can be made by ringing
the Parish Office (9am- 4pm Tues — Fri) — 59844374, as soon as possible. First communion will be
celebrated on Saturday 19" August and Sunday 20" August — parents will choose a date.




A MESSAGE TO PARENTS FROM
SOUTHERN PENINSULA AQUATIC CENTRE ACTION GROUP

= O
We are an action group recently formed at a meeting at Seawinds Community Hub, Capel
Sound. Participants include residents from across the Southern Peninsula. Our common
goal is to encourage our Shire Council to plan, construct and apen an aquatic centre that
can meet the diverse needs of the Southern Peninsula Community, by 2020.

We are keen to encourage and work with Council in any way that we can to achieve this
outcome.

It is vital that ratepayers, residents and organisations communicate their needs and a sense
of urgency to our Council. In particular, we encourage parents to advocate for this
development, on behalf of their Southern Peninsula children of all ages and abilities. This
development is now even more important given the State Government announcement, that it
wants al! students to be able to swim 50metres, by the end of Grade 6. Without a Southern
Peninsula Aquatic Centre, this goal will be hard to achieve. Can you assist us to raise a
united voice for the long overdue development of this important community facility?

You can help by doing any or all of the following:
+ Joining our face book page "SPAC Action Group” and supporting our activities.
« Aftending our community meetings.
» Attending Council meetings and asking questions regarding this development.

+ Volunteering to join our working group. We particularly need some parent
representatives.

o  Signing our petition to Council.

* Sending emails or letters to your ward councillors (individual councillor contact
details are listed on the Mornington Peninsula Shire Council Website) to encourage
them to progress this development.

» Writing lefters to local newspapers.

* Inviting us to speak with your parent group and hear your input.

Together we can make this happen.

For more information contact:
Betty Preston
Convenor

Phone: 5986 4865




